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CYNGOR CYMUNED
HERBRANDSTON

COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 27th SEPTEMBER 2018

Present. Councillors R. Owens, S. Davey, T. Roberts, N. Coles.

Members of the public. None

1. APOLOGIES. Cllr,s M.Galdo, D. Philpin. C. Griffith

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS. None declared

3. QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC. No questions had been received.

4. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING.
The minutes of the meeting held on 27th June 2018 were passed as a true record. Proposed 
by Cllr Davey and seconded by Cllr Coles.

5. MATTERS ARISING.
Defibrillator.  Cllr Davey had spoken to Alan Carrington who had provided information for 
further enquiries. Cllr Davey would follow up on this and would establish the life span of 
the machine.
Posts on the green. It was reported that three posts had now gone. It was agred to ask Paul 
Mortimer to remove the remaining posts. The situation would be monitored ans=d the pposts
replaced if needed.
Asbestos. Middle Kiln Road. This had been removed by PCC.
Outlet at rear of Triplestone Close. Cllr Coles would monitor the situation during heavy rain 
and if necessary ask Welsh Water to investigate.

6. PLANNING APPLICATION.
Application for disabled access to a caravan at Sandy Haven Caravan Park, No objections.

7. FINANCIAL MATTERS.
The Wales Audit Offive had returned the complete forms with  unqualified approval but with
a comment that the accounts had been approved by the council prior the being examined by 
the Internal Auditor and that the dates for display did not match. The report was accepted on 
a proposal by Cllr Roberts and seconded by Cllr Coles. It was also agreed to pay the fee for 
the audit.

8. RESOLUTION. THAT THE COUNCIL SUPPORT THE ANNUAL FIREWORK DISPLAY
UP TO THE SUM OF £500. 
It was proposed by Cllr Coles and seconded by Cllr Davey that the resolution be passed.
Cllr's Roberts and Coles would arrange for a letter to the residents to be copied and 
distributed. 

9. CORRESPONDENCE.
The correspondence had been dealt with by the Clerk.
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10. COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT.

Cllr Owens reported that PCC are now employing enforcement officers through a private 
company. These officers are authoriswed to issue on the spot fines for dog fouling and litter 
dropping

11. MATTERS NOT REQUIRING RESOLUTIONS.
Vehicle speed. Concern was expressed about the speed of vehicles through the village and it 
was felt that the 30mph speed limit was too high. Cllr Owens said he would contact the 
appropiate officer at PCC.
Sandy Haven beach. Concern was expressed at the number of vehicles parking on the beach.
Cllr Owens would write to National Parks pointing out the problem and asking for a larger 
sign.
Middle Kiln Road. Cllr Roberts asked if there was an update as regards the land at the 
bottom  of Middle Kiln Road. Cllr Owens replied that no planning application had been 
received, however he felt it needed to be clarified who was responsible for the maintenance 
from the turning circle to the beach.
Street Lights. Cllr Roberts asked of it was possible for some of the village street lights to be 
left on overnight.
Steps Sandy Haven. Cllr Davey said that the steps leading down to the beach needed repairs.
                      


